
To whom it may concern, 
 
There are a number of problems with the proposed text. 
 
1) There is a causal fallacy in the first sentence, where the relation 
between cause and effect is reversed. You state that "Copyright is the 
basis for creativity.", but this is not true. Human creativity is the 
basis for copyright and other tools. People were creative long before 
copyright existed, and some creative works were commercially successful 
and some were not - just like today. If we abolished copyright 
tomorrow, 
people would still be creative and some would find business models to 
support a living from the creation of creative works. It is a known 
fact 
that the playwright William Shakespeare built his plays on the works of 
other people. He was not alone in this, and neither are today's 
creative 
artists. The conclusion of the first paragraph should thus be that 
European Policymakers therefore have the responsibility to protect the 
right to be creative. 
 
2) You write about illegal downloads: 
 
"In addition, illegal downloads on a large scale can jeopardize the 
development of an economically viable single market for digital 
content; 
it is therefore essential that legal offers can evolve to allow 
consumers access on a cross-border basis." 
 
As an example, there are a number of commercially successful music 
stores online, without a single market, and illegal downloads exists in 
these markets already. It is more likely that a single market will make 
it easier to run such a business and thus make these stores and other 
providers of digital content more economically viable - despite the 
existence of  illegal downloads. It is therefore not essential that 
legal offers can evolve to allow consumers access on a cross-border 
basis based on the existence of illegal downloads, but rather because 
it 
will make it easier to run a business on-line. 
 
In addition, while illegal downloads may be a problem for some 
rightholders, this is not problematic in all cases. Many artists 
acknowledge that illegal downloads have increased the number of people 
who come to their concerts and pay for their tickets or buy 
merchandise. 
Authors find that having a gratis and freely searchable digital version 
of their works on-line increases the number of citations in other works 
and thus significantly increases the number of sold books too. The 
world 
famous author Paulo Coelho, author of "The Alchemist", even hosts links 
to derivatives of his books at his own web site, see 
http://paulocoelhoblog.com/pirate-coelho/. 
 
The focus on illegal downloads and unsolicited copying is thus 
economically unhealthy and biased in favour of a few distribution 
channels, which makes legally acquired digital works hard to the use by 

http://paulocoelhoblog.com/pirate-coelho/


imposing artificial, proprietary technological boundaries around 
digital 
content. Today, it is hard to switch provider or the device you use to 
play digital content you have bought, and this fact is in direct 
contradiction of the first paragraph of section 4.2 of your present 
text. A recent example of the technological powers available was 
reported in the New York Times on 17 July 2009, when the Amazon store 
without warning deleted purchased books over the Internet. Among the 
books were George Orwell's dystopian novel "1984", in which the 
government could change written history whenever they wanted, prompting 
one commentator to say that "Amazon has spent this year's supply of 
irony". There must be a balance of power. European Policymakers 
therefore have the responsibility to protect our right to read. 
 
3) You do not write about licensed digital works protected by copyright 
that are legal to use, examine, change and convey either in original 
form or as a derivative of your own. This is a major oversight, as this 
means you have left out software written by the EU to decrease EU 
public 
spending, the largest encyclopedia on Earth - Wikipedia, free (as in 
freedom) software recognized by United Nations Education, Scientific 
and 
Cultural Organization (UNESCO) as important to our cultural heritage, 
and everything created and licensed under the different Creative 
Commons 
licenses. These and other initiatives like OpenAccess  and Open 
Courseware are also left out. Here is a short list: 
 
a) Works covered by the European Union Public License version 1.1, 
http://ec.europa.eu/idabc/eupl 
b) Works covered by the licenses of the Free Software Foundation, the 
most widely used licenses on the world. See 
http://www.fsf.org/licensing/licenses for a list of different licenses 
for different types of works. 
c) Works covered by the licenses of the Creative Commons, 
http://creativecommons.org/about/licenses 
d) Works covered by other permissive licenses, 
http://www.opensource.org/licenses . These are sorted by category at 
http://www.opensource.org/licenses/category or alphabetically by name 
at 
http://www.opensource.org/licenses/alphabetical 
 
The needs of authors using free licenses like the ones above must be 
adressed. European Policymakers therefore have the responsibility to 
protect the right of rightholders to share their own works on their own 
terms. 
 
I hope you address my three concerns in the final version. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Haakon Meland Eriksen, Norway 
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